
  

 

PUBLIC NOTICE 

 
In accordance with Title 18, Chapter 221 of the Vermont Statutes Annotated, the Green 

Mountain Care Board (GMCB) has received an Emergency Application from Rutland 

Regional Medical Center (RRMC) to undertake renovations and substantial remediations 

to correct ligature risks (features and fixtures that pose high risks for self-harm) that exist 

at several locations in the hospital. Project cost: $4,067,353.  

 

On April 26, 2019 RRMC submitted a request to the Board for the project to be reviewed 

under emergency provisions allowed by statute and rule. On May 7, 2019 the Board 

concluded the proposed project was appropriate for emergency review under 18 V.S.A. § 

9440(e) and Green Mountain Care Board Rule 4.000: Certificate of Need, § 4.303.  

 

Due to the emergency nature of the project, the application will be reviewed by the Board 

only, without notice and opportunity for public hearing or intervention by any party, as 

allowed by 18 V.S.A. § 9440(e). 

 

Persons requesting information about the proposed project may contact: Donna Jerry at 

the Green Mountain Care Board, 144 State St., Montpelier, VT  05602. Telephone: 802-

828-2177. 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


